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TO “ H YDRO G RAPH IC R E V IE W ” , VOLUM E VII, N<> i  (MAY 1930).

P a g e  36:

In the article entitled Notes on Practical Hydrography (Use of the L a m b e r t  

conformal conical projection for the plotting of Hydrographic Surveys), published 
in the “ Hydrographic Review” of May 1930, I wrote on page 36 :

“On the other hand it should be noted that, in an article published by A. W e d e - 
“m e y e r  in the “ Annalen der Hydro graphie”  of March-April 1919, page 49 et seq. which 
“deals precisely with the question of the choice of the working projection for the plotting 
“of coastal surveys and in which the problem is minutely studied and comparisons drawn 
“between the different types of conformal and non-conformal projections, the L a m b e r t  
“projection is not even mentioned.”

In a letter dated 31st. October 1930, Professor Doctor A. W e d e m e y e r  

remarked as follows:

“It seems that in the “Hydrographic Review” of May 1930, page 36, an error on 
“your part has arisen. The L a m b e r t  conformal conical projection was mentioned by me 
“in the “ Annalen der Hydrographien 1919, page 51 : “ the Government of Meklenberg 
“uses the conformal conical projection” (Die Mecklenburgische Regierung bedient sich 
“des winkeltreuen Kegelentwurfs).”

I admit and regret this inaccuracy. Consequently the last part 01 the 
sentence quoted above must be corrected to read as follows:

“ ...th e L a m b e r t  projection is ju st m entioned b u t n ot stu d ie d ” .

L . T o n t a .
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